
         “It is good to come 

home to my church and 

community,” Dr. Bates 

said as he told of his ties 

to Pilgrim during his youth 

while sharing his musical 

gifts under the leadership 

of Pilgrim’s former pastor, 

the late Rev. Dr. E.H.E. 

Gilbert.  At the request of 

Pastor Kenneth Board, 

Dr. Bates played several piano selections, to the 

great delight of the audience! 

         Dr. Bates graciously acknowledged the 

many who worked so hard to make this visit 

possible, including Paulette and Eldridge 

“Skip” Gilbert with their contacts at Rock Valley 

College and Auburn High School and many 

Pilgrim members.  He and the choir (below) 

were a blessing as they sang and worshiped with 

the Pilgrim congregation during the Sunday 

morning worship service.        
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In Concert at Pilgrim 

The Pilgrim Messenger 

       The 50-plus-member UAPB Vesper Choir, 

directed by Dr. Michael J. Bates (above) per-

formed in a two-hour concert Sunday evening, 

March 21, at Pilgrim Baptist Church.  Seated 

above at right is Dr. Heidi Cohenour Gordon, 

Assistant Director, who also directed. 

       The many who attended this free concert, a 

part of the choir’s 2010 national tour, were 

treated to selections from the choir’s vast reper-

toire of choral masterpieces and contemporary 

choral compositions—a portion from Handel’s 

“Messiah,” solos from several operas, spirituals, 

gospel, and other genres. 

      The UAPB Vesper Choir has received 

national and international acclaim.  Their per-

formances of note include the National 

Cathedral in Washington, D.C.; mass at St. 

Peter’s Basilica, the Vatican; concerts in Rome 

and Venice; the 56th annual performance of 

Handel’s “Messiah” in December; and, most 

recently, a concert version of “Porgy and Bess” 

with the Arkansas Symphony Orchestra. 



            PILGRIM LAUNCHES “ADOPT A TROOP” MINISTRY 

 

Pilgrim is launching a program of prayer and support for our loved ones in the military as well as all 

troops which will be detailed in next month’s issue.  We are a praying church—so let’s all be in 

special prayer for all of our troops and these listed here: 

 

Terrell Owens (Son of Beverly and Jerry Owens) - Hickham Air Force Base, Oahu, Hawaii 

Lolita Pettigrew (Sister of Virginia Pettigrew-Wheaton) - Currently deployed to Iraq 

Alexandrea Towns (Daughter of Minister Carl L. and Rebecca Towns) - USS Dwight David Eisenhower 

 01  Staff Sgt. Terrell Owens 

 03  Beverly Owens 

 04  Patricia Fricks 

 05  Deacon Roby & Sonia Johnson 

           (Anniversary) 

 05  Eboni White 

 05  Angeline Whitelow 

 06  Amara Wright 

 06  Catherine Dixon 

 06  Deacon Robert Owens 

 11  Carrie Ellis 

 15  Lishia Campbell 
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OTHER INFORMATION 

 

News may be submitted to the 

Editor (as above) by the 15th 

of the preceding month.  To 

receive the newsletter via e-

mail, send request to editor.  

Current and past issues are 

posted on Pilgrim’s Website, 

managed by 

 Janie Wilson-Cook at 

www.pilgrimbaptist.org 

EVENTS CALENDAR 

 

APRIL, 2010 

 

    01   Thursday   6:00 pm—Maundy Thursday Feast at Pilgrim (The Lydians) 

    02   Friday   6:30 pm—GOOD FRIDAY:  Pastor Board Speaks one of the “Seven 

                     Last  Words”  at Liberty Baptist Church (Pilgrim Closed) 

    04   Sunday 10:30 am—EASTER:  Easter Program, Morning Worship & Holy Communion 

    10   Saturday   3:00 pm—Non-Member Wedding (Sanctuary Only) 

    11   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    18   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    18   Sunday   6:00 pm—Spring Piano Recital (Mr. Donald Robinson) 

    25   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

 

 MAY, 2010 

 

    02   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir / Communion 

    09   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mother’s Day 

    16   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship  / Mass Choir 

    23   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    30   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    31   Monday Memorial Day Observed - (Church Closed) 

  07  Michael Mann 

  08  Janet Mitchell 

  09  Jesika Hart 

  18  Greta Foster 

  19  Mother Bea Taylor 

  20  Clara Anthony 

  21  Joel Weatherall 

  22  Albara Morris 

  24  Matti Chappel 

  27  Minister Carl L. Towns 

  29  Giovanni Van 
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BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

All are birthdays unless stated otherwise! 

 

MEN’S DAY AT PILGRIM 

VISIT TO SPRINGFIELD 

 

Pastor Board Brings Invocation to “House” 

 

On Friday morning, March 19, Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board 

gave the invocation during the opening session of the 

Illinois House of Representatives in Springfield.   

 

At left are Pastor Board, Representative Chuck 

Jefferson, and House Speaker Michael Madigan.   

 

Photo Courtesy of Jeff Schuette 

 17  Al Goode 

 18  Deacon Emeritus Carl O. Towns 

 19  B. B. Owens 

 20  Deanna LeShoure 

 21  Ophelia White 

 23  Shatiqua “Tiki” Brown 

 26  Randell & Ciceli McLin 

         (Anniversary) 

 28  Mitch Chappel 

 31  Deacon Sam & Jean Gaynor 

         (Anniversary) 

 

       Pastor McCullum received his 

calling into the ministry in 1979.    

He has a BS Degree in Biology and 

Chemistry from Northern Illinois 

University and pursued a Master of 

Divinity Degree from Northern 

Baptist Theological Seminary in 

Lombard, Illinois.  

       He was led to organize New 

Life Christian Fellowship Church in 

Joliet where he was pastor for 20 

years and says he is currently 

directing his full attention to com-

munity evangelism.  

       Rev. McCullum said he feels 

“at home” at Pilgrim and thanked 

Pastor and Mrs. Board for their 

always warm hospitality to him and 

his wife, Mrs. Inita McCullum. 

        During morning worship on 

Sunday, March 28, Rev. Victor 

McCullum of Joliet served as guest 

speaker for Palm Sunday and 

Pilgrim’s Annual Men’s Day. 

        Rev. McCullum was a very 

relational speaker choice for Men’s 

Day as he had forged a special bond 

with Pilgrim men during his service 

as Interim Pastor during 2004-2005. 

They worked hand in hand to refur-

bish and refresh Pilgrim’s buildings 

and grounds.  

        He shared the power of God’s 

love to ready Pilgrim, spiritually and 

physically, for the new First Family 

being sent to us by God—our Senior 

Pastor, Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board, 

and First Lady, Mrs. Marilyn Board.   

       The revived men’s group, now called the 

Pilgrim Brotherhood, is comprised of several 

generations of Pilgrim men.  They hold two 

meetings a month—one at 11:00 a.m. on the 

first Saturday at Pilgrim, and a breakfast 

meeting for the second one at 8:00 a.m. on the 

third Saturday at the Golden Corral.  They are 

inviting ALL men of Pilgrim to join them as they 

fellowship and plan an exciting and ambitious 

agenda of mentoring, tutoring, and evangelism! 

        Below, L to R, Pastor Kenneth Board 

introduced the Pilgrim Brotherhood’s Co-Chairs 

Leonard Tolbert, Deacon Ernest Evans, and 

Ray Cooper. 

 

                                                   By Andrea Hamberlin 

 

        The first Pastor's Choice Award from the Works of Faith Ministry* was unveiled 

publicly on March 13, 2010, at the "Works of Faith 70's Inspirational Concert" at Rockford's 

Coronado Theater.  Nominations for the award were made for local pastors via Internet and 

paper ballots, some from as far away as Georgia.  The first recipient of this award is Rev. Dr. 

Kenneth R. Board, who was unable to attend the concert because of a family emergency.  It 

was accepted on his behalf by Lillie Hamberlin. 

        During Pilgrim’s morning worship on Sunday, March 21, this award was presented to 

Pastor Board by Andrea Hamberlin and Lillie Hamberlin.  As he accepted, Rev. Board 

stated, "This award is an honor that belongs to the entire Pilgrim Church Family and will be 

displayed in an area where it can be viewed by all.”  The award is a beautiful glass replica of a 

church window with the inscription: "and how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is 

written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the Gospel of peace, and bring glad 

tidings of good things!"  — Romans 10:15.  Congratulations to a loyal Christian servant, 

Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board! 

* Works of Faith was founded in 2004. 

For more information, visit their Website at www.worksofaith.org 

Andrea Hamberlin (left) and Lillie 

Hamberlin (right) presented the 

award to Pastor Board 

PASTOR BOARD RECEIVES FIRST “PASTOR’S CHOICE AWARD” 

The Brotherhood Men’s Chorus had been religiously practicing for 

Men’s Day, and they did not disappoint!  Thanks to their voices and 

enthusiasm and the talents and diligence of Minister Alphonzo 

Heath, they royally blessed the congregation.  Add to that the sax of 

Evon Sams and drums of James Higgins, and they easily 

achieved the “WOW factor!  The congregation loved them! 

Rev. Victor McCullum at Pilgrim 
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